
Athletic Board Report 11-20-12 
 
High School Girls Basketball 
There are currently 29 girls playing basketball. 17 girls are on the JV (2 have been hurt and have not 
suited out -- dislocated shoulder, broken finger). The JV is coached by Autumn Brown and David 
Tandy.  There are 12 girls on Varsity and are coached by David Tandy and Autumn Brown. 
ALL basketball girls passed this six weeks grading period. 
As of 11-12-12: 
Varsity is 0-2   
JV is 0-2          
Progress is being made, slowly but surely. We have been emphasizing correct shooting, passing, 
dribbling and pivoting skills in practice. The girls come ready to work and are eager to get better. Now 
that we have started games, Coach Brown and I are trying to help the girls realize their roles on the 
team. We will keep working hard, and we will keep getting better! 
(Coach David Tandy) 

Middle School Girls Basketball 
There are currently 41 girls playing middle school basketball.  
 12 are on 7th A Team – Coach Baker 
12 are on 8th A Team – Coach Thormaehlen 
17 are on the Mixed B Team - Coach Gonzales 
ALL basketball girls passed this six weeks grading period. 
 All 3 teams had their season opener Monday, November 12 against Christoval. Although each team is 
currently 0-1, we see great potential for the rest of the season. 
We have been emphasizing correct shooting, passing, dribbling and pivoting skills in practice. 
Fundamentals are key to success. The girls are excited and ready to work hard and play hard. We are 
looking forward to what is yet to come for these young girls.  
(Coach Taylor Baker) 
  

Middle School Boys Basketball  

In middle school basketball we have 35 boys coming out to play with practice beginning on Monday, 
November 12th. We are looking forward to a great season from both our 7th and 8th grade groups. We 
have 17 7th grade boys and 18 8th grade boys participating.  Coaches for middle school basketball are 
John Esparza, Tye Mosely, and Ray Talamantes. 
(Coach John Esparza) 
 

Sub-Varsity Football Wrap-Up 

Ozona Middle School Lions finished with an over-all record of 5-3 and 4-1 in district. We had some 

great wins and had a lot of fun playing and learning the game of football. The 8th grade group having 

had only won 2 games last year, showed much improvement throughout this season.  The 7th grade 

team having played much of the year combined with the 8th graders, made them better as individual 

players and combined made a stronger team. We are looking for great things from this group of 

athletes in the future. 

(John Esparza) 

The JV Lions finished the year at 4-6, despite playing the last half of the season with 13 players.  This 

group was very competitive throughout the year.  Most losses were by a slight margin. 

(Ray Talamantes) 



 

 


